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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 7, 2007

TO: Honorable Dennis Bonnen, Chair, House Committee on Environmental Regulation 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1790 by Jackson, Mike (Relating to the requirements for receiving approval to provide 
training to an owner of an on-site sewage disposal system using aerobic treatment in 
maintaining the system.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require that a person (installer or third-party trainer) must be approved by the Texas 
Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) to provide maintenance training for owners of on-site 
sewage disposal systems that use aerobic treatment. The bill would establish basic training, 
employment, and approval requirements for the trainers, and it would eliminate the necessity for 
manufacturers to train homeowners. 

Although the bill does not authorize the collection of fees or establish new fees, this estimate assumes 
that the TCEQ has statutory authority through Water Code, Capter 37, to collect necessary fees for the 
agency to administer the licensing, registration, and training approval programs. Assuming a cost of 
$150 per trainer, and 500 persons applying for training certifications in each of the first two years of 
the program, this estimate assumes the TCEQ would incur costs of $75,000 per fiscal year. Because 
this estimate assumes that the agency would recover such costs through fees assessed on those 
applying for training certificates, the net fiscal impact of the bill is expected to be zero. This estimate 
assumes that fees collected would be deposited to and costs would be paid out of the General 
Revenue-Dedicated Occupational Licensing Account No. 468 

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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